
NOTICE  
Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday June 25, 2019 AT 5:30 P.M.  
AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING.  

 AGENDA:  

• Sign Orders  

• Approve minutes from June 11, 2019 

• Other business 

         

                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

                                                                                                                                               SELECTBOARD:  
 

 

                                                                           Richard Pion- Chm.  
Alden Warner  

Dwight Richardson  

 
 MINUTES  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

TOWN OF LOWELL  

 Meeting held on June 25, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.  

  

 

Board members present:    

Richard Pion/Chair, Dwight Richardson 

Priscilla Matten/Treasurer/Assist. Clerk 

Christy Pion/Select Board Clerk-Town Clerk/Assist. Treasurer 

Calvin Allen/Road Commissioner   

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.  

 

Sign Orders: 

 

• Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer. 

 

Approve minutes for June 11, 2019: 

 

• Minutes from June 11, 2019 meeting were approved and signed by the Board unanimously. 

 

Other Business: 

 

• Priscilla presented to the Board, the Town of Lowell cost estimate-correction of Kempton Road Erosion 

Factor. 

• Priscilla notified the Board of the increase of deduction from the employee and the town for VMERS. 

(employee retirement) effective July 1, 2019 

• Priscilla presented the 2019 Town and Road and Bridges Standards Template to The Board and Road 

Commissioner. The template was reviewed and signed during the meeting to be sent out the next business 

day. 

• Alden asked Priscilla to speak to the other Board members, on his behalf, to see how close we were to 

being able to start bids for the Kempton Hill Bridge project. The other Board members and the Road 

Commissioner stated that we were waiting to hear from Tyler Billingsley, from East Engineering, before 

going any further with the project.  She agreed to contact Tyler. 

 



Board Warrants:   

                                 

                                                             General Order #67-       $            34,078.88 

                                                             General Order #68-       $              6,260.65 

                                                             Payroll #40-                    $              6,017.92 

                                                             Fire Dept. # 41-              $                   93.01 

 

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling - $     46,450.46 

  

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 

   

Next meeting date: July 9, 2019 at the Lowell Town Office Building 

  

  

  

_____________________________________         ____________________________________  

    


